
December 11, 2024 
 
Amanda Sullivan 
111 S. George Mason Dr. 
ARNG G9 
Arlington, VA 22204 
Sent Via Email Only to Amanda.d.sullivan7.ctr@army.mil 
 
 Subject: Review of Field Planning Request Form 
   West Bend Army National Guard Site, 125 Chopper Drive, West Bend, WI 

BRRTS #: 02-67-587928, FID #: 267015980 
 
Dear Ms. Sullivan: 
 
On November 19, 2024, the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received the Field Planning 
Request Form (Form).  A review of and response to the Form has been requested by the Army National Guard.  
The review fee is covered under an interagency agreement. 
 
Form Review 
 
The DNR has reviewed the Form and provides the following comments for your consideration: 
 

 Provide a copy of the standard operating procedure for porewater sampling. 
 United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Regional Screening Levels (RSLs) have been 

updated for several per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS).  DNR recommends re-evaluation of the 
soil data based on the updated PFAS RSLs. 

 QAPP Worksheet #11: PFAS screening levels in Table 11-1 do not appear to be the most updated values.  
There may be additional RSLs to add to Table 11-1 as well. 

 Consider additional grab groundwater sampling locations to define the impacts noted in VP19 and south 
of AOI-1, south of the building. 

 
The DNR appreciates your efforts to address the contamination at this site.  Should you have any questions 
regarding this letter, please contact me at (414) 750-7030, or riley.neumann@wisconsin.gov.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Riley D. Neumann  
Project Manager / Hydrogeologist  
Remediation & Redevelopment Program  

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
1027 W. Saint Paul Avenue 
Milwaukee WI  53233 
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